

CENTRAL DAUPHIN BAND BOOSTERS ASSOCIATION

Tuesday, May 3, 2016 @ 7:30 pm MEETING MINUTES

Tom Castanzo called the meeting to order at 7:31 p.m.

Treasurer's Report: Ron Linville: Lots of expenses this month were for the Indoor groups ttrip to Dayton. Ron is waiting for the hotel receipt from Steve. Checkbook balance (general & student) is \$44,675.79.

Financial Secretary Report: Holly Zieber: Deposits were from Indoor Rama. She is waiting for the custodian bill from Indoor Rama. She has a new Herco check and parent checks to deposit.

Recording Secretary's Report: **Janice Mountain**: The minutes were posted on the website. Michelle Chambers made a motion to accept the minutes and Kristi Castanzo seconded.

Vice President's Report:

Michelle Chambers: Check the announcements on the website, the next 5 weeks are very busy.

Scott Zieber: Not present.Kristi Castanzo: No report.Lori Goldmann: No report.

Student Officers Report: Johnna McGreevy: The Indoor drumline trip to Dayton was amazing and they were so proud that they made it to finals. They got a score of 91 at Chapter Championships this past Saturday.

Winter/Spring Winds practices are ongoing. Concert tomorrow night, seniors report at 6:00 p.m.

There is a Jazz Bands concert coming up and the Memorial Day Parade for marching band.

Dodgeball Packets are available for anyone who wants to sign up. It will be on Friday, May 27th after school. You can come to watch or help referee.

CFS Mattress Fundraiser: Ginny Becker: Their company has been around for 10 years. PA is one of their newer territories. They are based out of Ohio. She explained how the program works. Their staff will come in and set up our cafeteria like a mattress showroom and handle all of the sales and questions. Generally, 1 in 10 people are in the market for a new mattress. In a one day sale, it is possible to raise \$20,000 for your organization. They also sell pillows, blankets, etc. These are all name brand mattresses, plush-top, pillow-top, etc. Cheaper than in stores and all warranties are valid, if there is a problem, contact Ginny directly. You can either pick the mattress up at their warehouse in York or pay a \$50 delivery fee. For each mattress sold the Band Boosters will earn \$100, if a customer mentions your band student's name they will receive a \$25 referral bonus in

their student account. We would love to get several hundred people here on May 14th. The best advertising is to tell your friends and family, neighbors, etc. Yard signs will be here on Thursday, please place them around our community. Posters and flyers are also available to take along tonight. There will be a few opportunities for volunteers to greet customers as they arrive and there is a mattress costume for anyone that would like to wear it.

Band Director's Report: **Mr. Carraher**: We had a phenomenal trip to Dayton with the Indoor groups. It was eye opening for our students to see how the top level groups perform. For them to make finals the first time at WGI was incredible. He thanked everyone that helped, provided snacks, fixed wheels, etc.

There will be a pre-concert reception at 6:00 p.m. tomorrow provided by the Alumni Association. Wind Ensemble will be playing a piece that was commissioned for them. They will also have a guest conductor, Bruce Yurko, playing a piece that he composed. It will be a great concert, invite family and friends.

Fourth quarter auditions and playing tests will be happening this month, he is hoping to be done by the 21st.

Interviews for band officers and leadership positions will be next Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday. The Marching Band field show will be announced on May 9^{th} . May 16^{th} will be drum major auditions. We are waiting to hear what time we need to report for the Memorial Day Parade. He will send out information when he knows. Rehearsal for the parade will be May 26^{th} after school.

There will be an Orchestra concert on May 25th with a rehearsal on May 23rd.

Mr. Bitner: He thanked everyone that helped and came to the concert in March. Also thanked everyone that helped with the All State Jazz dinner.

The District Jazz concert at Hershey High School was great.

May 20^{th} is the Jazz Bands Concert and the 21^{st} is the Knoebels trip. The bus will leave at 9:30 a.m. Lunch will be at approximately 11:30 a.m. in Pavilion U. Performance times are 2:00 & 6:00. The Boosters provide burgers, hot dogs, etc. Each grade is assigned a dish to bring to share.

He will begin to hold auditions this month for next year's Jazz Bands.

OLD BUSINESS

Scrip: **Missy Miller**: There is an order going in tonight. There are some good specials going on right now. Thankscripping Day will be May 9th for Scrip Now & reloads, must do orders online. Missy also mentioned that there are quite a few companies that have small denomination cards available, these make great graduation and teacher gifts.

Business Sponsorships: Tom Castanzo: We currently have 3 trailer sponsorships, this will cover the cost to re-skin the trailer. There is a 2 year spot available on the back of the trailer, price may be negotiable.

NEW BUSINESS

Bug Guard Fundraiser: Deb Rose: She will have a table set up at the concert tomorrow evening. She also has flyers available tonight. Orders will be due on May 16th with one check payable to CD Band Boosters. Delivery will be on May 24th. 70/30 profit split.

She also suggested doing a fundraiser night at Mochi Fruity frozen yogurt. Maybe plan to do during band camp.

Band Orientation Meeting: There will be a mandatory meeting for any student participating in Marching Band or any Concert Band next year on May 24th at 7:00 p.m. There will be important information on Scrip, Charms, etc. There will be another meeting at the end of the June mini-camp. Right now we have 62 incoming band freshmen students. 34 of them are interested in marching band.

Band Banquet: Lisa Silver: She received information via e-mail from Dena and Crystal. She has been in touch with Tonino's regarding catering the event on June 3rd. Michelle will get cupcakes. There was a registration form e-mailed out to everyone and it is available on the website. Reservations are due on May 20th. Mr. Carraher will put the names in a spreadsheet and give the checks to Holly.

Graduation: Mr. Carraher: The bus will leave here at 5:00 p.m. Band will play one hour before graduation. The event is usually over by 9 or 9:30 p.m. Students may be picked up at Giant Center but he needs to know if they will not be riding the bus back to school.

Landis Bake Sale: Lori Goldmann: She is looking to pass this on. It involves setting up the table before the game and at the end of the game breaking everything down & store the items for the next home game. There are 5 home games next season and possible play-off games. Please contact her if you are interested or have any questions.

Audit: Andy McNaughton: He completed the audit of the Band Booster financial records and everything is in good order and he found no evidence of fraudulent use of Booster funds.

Proposed Budget: Tom Castanzo: A copy of the proposed budget for next year was provided for everyone to review before the June meeting when it will be voted on. Our fiscal year ends on June 30th.

-4-

New VP Nomination: Michelle Chambers nominated Keith Shuey to be a Vice President for next

year, Lori Goldmann seconded. Keith accepted the nomination and we will vote on it in June.

Golf-a-Rama: Tom Castanzo/David Rhine: It will be held June 17th at Sportsman's Golf Course.

Cost is \$75 per player or \$25 if you just want to come for the dinner. Updated forms are on the

website. Please solicit sponsorships.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:43 p.m.

Next Meeting: June 6th at 7:30 p.m.

Submitted by: Janice Mountain, Recording Secretary